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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 21st May 2015 commencing at 4.00pm 
in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all  
Council meetings.  

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council  
Committee meeting are available at the Shire  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community  
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are  
available in alternative formats, on request for people 
with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online 
by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking 
on the “Our Shire” tab. 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
Council completed reviews of a number of internal 
documents at the April meeting.  These included the 
Strategic Community Plan, Asbestos Management 
Plan, the Ten Year Plant Replacement Program,  
Functional Road Hierarchy Review, and the Five Year 
Road Construction Program.  These documents, in 
conjunction with various Asset Management Plans, 
the Long Term Financial Plan, Corporate Business Plan 
and the Workforce Plan, provide Council with the  
information required to effectively plan for the long 
term sustainability of our Shire. 
Council also considered and approved a request for a 
financial contribution to the Department of Sport and 
Recreation Great Southern, to assist with the  
development of a Regional Sport and Recreation  
Facilities Plan. 

COUNCIL WORKS 
The construction crew had a number of projects  
underway during April.  Sealing to a section of  
Tambellup West Road at the town boundary is  
nearing completion and works on Nardlah Rd to  
resheet a 4.6km section, install a new culvert and seal 
a section are ongoing.  
The maintenance graders have been working in the 
north west part of the Shire and around the  
Broomehill townsite area, and will be moving to assist 
with construction projects in coming weeks. 
The maintenance crew has been working on a wide 
range of jobs including signage, drainage and culvert 
cleaning with the backhoe. Culvert widening on 
Broomehill Kojonup Road has been delayed due to 
rain 
In the lead up to Anzac Day, the parks and gardens 
crew were busy getting the memorial areas and town 
centres weed free and tidy.  Maintenance of the  
reticulation systems in the townsites is still a key area 
of activity, with water levels in Council’s dams being 
closely monitored.  The ovals have been vertimowed 
and fertilised in accordance with recommendations 
from industry advisers, and are looking a picture at 
the moment. 
Upcoming works include the widening and resheeting 
of a 9km section of Pindellup Rd, and the  
construction of a taper at the intersection of 
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Rd and Great Southern 
Hwy, to assist roadtrains turning left onto the  
highway.  The Jetpatcher will be carrying out a  
maintenance run on the Shire’s bitumen road  
network in coming weeks. The Tambellup West Road 
drainage has been installed and the section has been 
graded ready for sealing and the installation of new 
kerbing. 

DID YOU KNOW…….. 
That Council has supported a number of community 
events and projects held recently, both financially and 
with in-kind assistance?  These included the  
Tambellup Show, the Maggie Dent seminar in 
Broomehill, the St John Ambulance fundraiser in  
Tambellup, the Broomehill and Tambellup Anzac  
Services, and the development of the nature  
playground on Crawford St in Tambellup.  It is  
wonderful to note that each of these events received 
fantastic support from the community, and equally as 
pleasing, is that each event was driven by members 
of your local community. 
The Strategic Community Plan workshops in 2012 
highlighted the community’s desire for enhanced  
entertainment and recreation options.  There is no 
shortage of ideas for potential events and new  
facilities, however it is the drive from the community 
that is required to initiate projects. 
Do you have a glimmer of an idea for a new  
community event?  Why not get a group of  
like-minded people on board, flesh your idea out and 
then contact the Shire to see what assistance may be 
available to you.  While direct financial requests are 
not always able to be accommodated, Council is able 
to consider other forms of in kind assistance.  
Again, please contact Pam at the Shire for more  
information. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its 
residents and customers.  If you would like to provide feedback 
on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do 
this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
For all methods, please include your name and contact details so 
we are able to respond to you. 

THE  TAMBELLUP  HEALTH  CENTRE  WILL BE  

CLOSED ON FRIDAY 1ST MAY   

UNTIL  MONDAY 4TH MAY   AT  8.30AM   
 

IN ORDER TO FACILITATE A MOVE TO TEMPORARY  PREMISES AT THE BACK 

OF THE BUILDING  WHILST  RENOVATIONS  ARE IN  PROGRESS. 

 
IN  CASE  OF  EMERGENCY  PLEASE RING  000 -TO  CALL  AN AMBULANCE   OR   

KATANNING   DISTRICT   HOSPITAL  -98216222, HEALTH  DIRECT- 1800-022-222 

STRATEGIC COMMUNITY PLAN REVIEW 
In accordance with legislation, Council is required to 
undertake a minor review of the Strategic Community 
Plan 2012-2022 which was developed with  
community input through surveys and workshops in 
2012. 
 

The review was completed and the reviewed  
document endorsed at the April Council meeting.  
Copies of the document are available at the Council 
offices and the Tambellup Community Resource  
Centre for perusal.   
 

Overall, no changes were made to the strategies  
included in the Plan, however Council determined to 
consult further with the community on a number of 
initiatives which were considered to be a priority 
when the Plan was developed. 
 

These were: 
 To favourably consider an approach from 

the community to establish community 
gardens in the Shire 

 To favourably consider an approach from 
the community to participation in the    
annual Clean up Australia Day initiative 

 To favourably consider an approach from 
the community to support the                  
establishment of Men’s Sheds within the 
Shire. 

 

Initiatives such as these have been extremely  
successful in other communities and increase  
community capacity and amenity, however they are 
more likely to succeed if driven by the community 
rather than Council.  If any community group has 
been considering projects along these lines, we would 
invite you to contact Pam Hull at the Shire to discuss 
how Council may be able to assist. 

CONGRATULATIONS…….. 
……to the Tambellup Lions Club, the Tambellup CWA 
and the Broomehill Historical Society for their hosting 
of the Anzac Day services in Tambellup and  
Broomehill.  Once again, both events were very well 
supported by the community.  While there has been a 
huge national focus this year being the centenary of 
the landings at Gallipoli, the local services provided 
an opportunity for reflection on the commitment 
made by members of our own communities to serve 
their country, in all conflicts. We appreciate the  
efforts of those who were involved in the  
organisation of each service.   

ATTENTION SHUTTERBUGS! 
For people who always have their camera at hand - 
the Shire is looking for photos to promote our area. 
Photos will be used to promote the area on our  
website and in publications 
If you have any photos of events, infrastructure or 
landscapes taken within the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup that you are happy to share, we would 
appreciate hearing from you.  Anyone interested can 
contact Pam at the Shire to discuss.   
Please ensure you have permission from the people 
who are captured in the photo.  

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Broomehill CWA 
is holding a  

“Women Walk the World  
walkathon” 

On May 9. meeting at Holland Park, 
1.30pm and walking out to the  

Broomehill Cemetery. On return to  
town we will finish with a refreshing  

afternoon tea.  
Everyone is welcome to join us.  

It is $5.00 entry fee; money raised will 
help the Associated Country Women of 

the World provide clean water, food  
and education to the most vulnerable.  

 
Inquiries phone Carole 0488944416  
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Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

10th May, 9.30am “Mothers Day” 
24th May, 9.30am 

Everyone Welcome 
Whishing all Mothers a very happy Mothers Day! 

Broomehill Anglican Church 
Sunday 31st May, 9.30am 

This is a combined service for Broomehill, Katanning,  

Pindellup and Kojonup. 

Everyone Welcome 

Tambellup Lions Club 
13 May 2015 

Tambellup Hotel 
7.30pm 

 

Broomehill Historical Society 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday May 28 at 

9:30am in the Museum office. Community members are 
most welcome to come and join us help preserve our  

history. Membership fees are Individual or Family - $5.00. 
Broomehill and Holland Track souvenirs available from 

$4.00 each. 
Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or Carole – 

0488944416 or email  
broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

 

Broomehill Country Women’s 
Association of W.A. 

Our next meeting will be held on Thursday May 28 at 
10:30am in the Museum office. Everyone is welcome to 
join our little gathering. Please bring along an ugly item. 

Inquiries contact Carole 0488944416 or Margaret 
98214861. 

 

Patchwork / Craft Day 
16 May 2015, Tambellup Business Centre 

9am—late afternoon 
BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 

BROOMEHILL HOCKEY CLUB 
INVITES YOU TO JOIN US  

FOR OUR 2015 SEASON 
 

Do you want to play Juniors, Ladies or 
Men’s hockey this year? 

We are also looking for senior coaches 
and umpires 

To register your interest see our 
Broomehill  

Bandits Hockey Facebook page  
or contact  

Anne – 98 241 309 or Janet 0405632857 
See you soon! 

NOW MEETING EVERY  
MONDAY NIGHT  

6-9pm  
(or anywhere in between)  

at the CRC rooms.  
 

Come join us – all skill levels welcome  

Tambellup Art Group 
 

TAMBELLUP HOCKEY CLUB INC. 

MINKEY 2015! 
Tambellup Hockey Club's Minkey  

Program is back on for 2015. 
Your child MUST be registered with  

Amelia Simpson before they are able to 
play. Registration forms are available at 

training. 
Please contact 0439 240 393 
Location: Tambellup Oval 

Start date: Wednesday 13th May  
Time: 2.30pm to 4pm  

Please note: Minkey will not be on during 
school holidays. 

Fees: $5.00 OR $25.00 includes - stick, ball, 
shin pads (colours are not  
negotiable unfortunately)  

PARENT/GUARDIAN MUST attend. 
We look forward to teaching your child a fun 

and inclusive sport!  

 
FISH AND CHIPS 

TA BOWLING CLUB 

29 MAY 2015 

FROM 6PM 

mailto:broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com
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The Broomehill Historical Society would like to 
thank the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and 

the members of our community who  
attended or helped make this special 100 year 
Anniversary ANZAC Day service and breakfast 

a 

TAMBELLUP 

BROOMEHILL 
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After the Tambellup Anzac service a 

coffee and Anzac biscuit was on  

offer at the CWA. 

Congratulations to the great Anzac  

biscuit bake off  winner Jane  

Cunningham 

 

DUAL WINNERS IN ROSS THOMPSON 

AWARD 

Broomehill's 2015 Ross Thompson Award , which was held at 

the Broomehill Complex on the weekend,  resulted in an  

unprecedented tie with Anne Guazzelli and Sam Richardson  

taking out the honours, for hockey and cricket respectively. 

The Ross Thompson Award is an honour bestowed on  

community citizens who go above and beyond the call of duty 

in the arenas of sport, the arts or community service and is now 

in its second decade. 

Over 80 people attended the 2015 award dinner, where the 

sumptuous food was created by Sandy Boxall Catering. 

Landmark Katanning came on board as a sponsor  

this year, providing a Member Reward  prize - a  

Crown Resorts Voucher to the value of $500 which  

was won by the very lucky Sara Robinson. 

Broomehill Complex chair Jerome Hardie said that  

it was terrific to see such support for the event from  

the community. 

"We had 7 very high calibre nominees for the  

award this year, and an unprecedented tie between  

two candidates - we just could not split the  

difference between Anne Guazelli and Sam  

Richardson", he said. 

"It is excellent to see our community supported so  

well, we are a small community but we really punch  

above our weight in community spirit and  

achievement.  My congratulations go to the worthy  

winners", he said. 

 Above—Hayden Richardson (for Landmark  

Katanning) & Sara Robinson winner of the Member 

Reward sponsored by Landmark Katanning. 

 

Below—Scott Thompson, Sam Richardson, Anne 

Guazzelli & Jerome Hardie Complex President. 

 

Stan Aylmore  
celebrated his 80th birthday 

with a dinner at the  

Tambellup Bowling Club  

attended by family and 

friends. 

 

Sue and Meaghan did their final Fish and 

Chip night at the Bowling club on Friday 

24 April. 

Many thanks from the club and  

community for their great efforts over the 

years. 
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THE TAMBELLUP 

POST OFFICE WILL 

BE CLOSING AT 1PM 

ON FRIDAY 8 MAY 

2015. 
 

APOLOGIES FOR ANY 

INCONVENIENCE 

Hello Everyone!  

I’ve been asked if I am going to start some  

computer classes up again.  

At this stage, Fridays aren’t working out for my 

little family to be in day care. 

However if interest is there to run a class I am 

more than happy to look into what we can  

organise. 

Be sure to head to the Tambellup CRC to fill 

out an enrolment form if you’re interested. 
 

For now though, if you need HELP! With the 

ever frustrating technology problems, I have 

been making quite a few house calls. Please feel 

free to give me a call anytime, even if it’s a  

simple question. 

I will get back to you as soon as I can and  

hopefully I can help! 
 

Practise IT, Perfect IT. 
 

Thanks 

Zita Boyle 

 

 

Yabby Pick Ups 
 

This summer we have increased farm gate prices by an average of 20% (excluding juveniles below 20gms). To 
maintain this price rise and to grow future prices to our farmers it is essential that we at least double production 
thus reducing our processing and marketing costs per kilogram and grow demand. We are desperate for your 

yabbies and are keen to receive yabbies from new and old farmers alike. 
 Future Pick-up dates for the next few months,  

 1 APRIL, 29 APRIL, 27 MAY, 24 JUNE, 22 JULY, 19 AUG, 16 SEPT, 14 OCT, 11 NOV 9 DEC 6 JAN 
 On-farm pick-ups are free. 

 New farmers will be given 2 new holding socks to help them start. 

 Our Yabby traps and trailer can also be borrowed at no charge. 
 Yabbies will be weighed on farm and paid according to weight and size 

For further enquiries and pricing please contact Ian on 0408 646 054. 

Sunday 10th May 

 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        9                                                                               
  



10                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

2015 OFFAL—Season 6 
PLAYERS LIST 

GADGET 

SOUGIE 

JACKY 

RUSTY 

STING RAE 

BILLY RAE 

NATH 

MPJ 

PH 

JR 

TI 

FARMER BILL 

VAN HALEN 

BONGO 

JOFF 

CHEW 

BANJO 

WINNO 

YOOGLE 

MICKY 

HONK 

NEON DION 

ZIZZ 

JEZZ 

WOZZ 

CAM CAN 

CAM CANT 

BIRD CAM 

MATT AT 

SUPA  

CHESTER 

JIMMY  

SPECIAL K 

K STAN 

CHEEKY K 

CHEEKY L 

ROWDY 

GENTLY 

RUS MAC 

ANG MAC 

MICKY A 

ADAM G 

ADAM P 

ZACHY P 

RUEBEY P 

SETHY P 

SCOTTY D 

ANDY WEB 

JOHNNY PAREUA 

SWAMI 

IVOR 

FRANK 

LEO 

JEDDSTAR 

BRODESTAR 

LOCKSTAR 

DEVSTAR 

WILLIE 

FATHER PHIL 

SCW 

GAV L 

BIRD 

SQUID 

HORSE 

CRICKET 

GOOSE 

PIDGEON 

HAWK 

PIC  

PIGLET 

PIGGY 

TIGER 

CROW 

DUCK 

RAT 

ROO 

GPT  

LLT 

FT 

JATT 

BRUCEY T 

YT 

BONES 

KEN FARM 

STINGWRAY 

PAUL FARM 

ROGER FARM 

ETHANIEL 

CLEM 

LOFTY 

TUCK HENRY 

BOGUS 

WOOF 

SPECIAL GUEST—LUC LONGLEY 

Thank you to our weekly fellowship providers: 

1. The Coach & YT 

2. Rus McKay & Eric Rae 

3. Jimmy Stewart & Banjo Bradshaw 

4. Billy Ray & Bongo Oliver 

5. Goose, Wozza & Gadget Cavanagh 

6. Dave PJ, Ken Stan & David Lee Roth 

7. The men of Rolling Acres 

8. Windmills & Capper Cant, Tractor & Big Chris Wright (Swami) 

9. Joffa & Tiger (with help from Honka) 

10. Bill, Chewy & Trav—The men of Gnowangerup & Chester, Mick & Zizz (Luc) 

11. Cheeky Lockyer, Special K & Johnny the duck 

 

The Tambellup Golf Club held there opening day on April 25th. 
The 3 person ambrose event was preceded by a sausage sizzle and played in perfect conditions, with the early 
rains and the heavy work load the course was looking great. 
Once again the day was sponsored by the Tambellup Cranbrook Community Bank and the winners were  Lynthea 
Flowers, Leo Page and Debbie Page . 
A total of 22 people played in the 18 hole event and 5 in the 9holes. The 9 hole event was won by Beth Trezona, 
Neville Thorn and Trevor Prout. 
If you are looking to fill in a Saturday afternoon come along and enjoy a round of golf, visitors always welcome. 
Names in at 12pm for 18 holes and 2pm for the 9 holes. 

TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB—OPEN DAY 
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2015 OFFAL TEAM PHOTO 
Photo thanks to Debbie Cristinelli 

 

Tambellup lions 

club 

Biggest bbq 

 

TAMBELLUP GOLF 

CLUB 

 

 

TAMBELLUP 

BOWLING CLUB 
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Do you want something  

included in your BT Times?? 
 

Send it in by 25th of the month to the Shire of Broomehill—

Tambellup. 

E: news@shirebt.wa.gov.au F: 98251152 or drop it into either  
Administration Office 

TAMBELLUP BOWLING  
CLUB 

Its been 24years in the making but the  
Tambellup Bowling Club Mens pennant 
team emerged victorious after a hard  
weekend of very competitive bowls in trying 
conditions, Tambellup finished on top of 
the table thus earning the home finals. 
 

On Saturday morning they had a win 
against Broomehill. In the other game  
Borden defeated Gnowangerup White. 
Broomehill got the upper hand against  
Borden in the afternoon game and won 
through to the final. 
 

On Sunday it was Tambellup finishing 

strongly and coming out winners 75 shots 
to 55. 
 

Congratulations to all the players, a well  
deserved victory. 
 

A special thanks to Jim Hull our  
greenkeeper and all the helpers throughout 
the year who have made it possible for the 
club to provide top class bowling greens in 
our little town. 

PHOTO—PAGE 11 

TAMBELLUP LIONS CLUB—BIGGEST BBQ 

The Tambellup Lions Club held the annual Lions Biggest BBQ event on April 19th with strong 
support from the local community. 
Many of the 1400 Lions Clubs across Australia participate in this annual event which raises 
funds for cancer research. 
The Tambellup Lions Club raised $656.00 for research that will be targeted directly at  
achieving 100% survival for kids with cancer. 
The Club would like to thank all those that supported the event and helped to make it a great 
success. 

PHOTO—PAGE 11 

Child car restraint, forward and rear facing,  
removable padded seat cover, dark grey, 

$20.00, 
Baby sleeping bag, $1.00, 

Jolly special 190 hand mincer, 2 attachments,  
orange outer, $3.00, 

Tiffany 2 sandwich toaster, $3.00, 
The Great Cars by Ralph Stein large soft cover 

book, $1.00, 
Corset, white, lace up, size XXL, $1.00, 

Assorted necklaces, gold, silver or beads, .50c - 
$3.00. 

10 plastic large coat hangers, .20c a pack, 
Steering wheel cover, dark grey, $2.00, 

Men’s trousers, pigmented leather with surface 
finish, size 40, $1.00, 

Bags of baby and children’s clothes, sizes 000 to 
6, .50c to $2.00, 

Large range of winter jackets, jumpers, jeans 
and pants, .50c or $1.00. 

 
Available at the Petticoat Lane Op-Shop or 

phone Carole 0488944416 
 

 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        13                                                                               
  

TTTAMBELLUPAMBELLUPAMBELLUP   JJJUNIORUNIORUNIOR   FFFOOTBALLOOTBALLOOTBALL   

CCCLUBLUBLUB   

Friday Night  1st May Katanning 

Saturday  9th May Tambellup 

Friday Night  15th May   Woodanilling 

Saturday   23rd May Narrogin 

Long week end—BYE 

Saturday  6th June Tambellup 

Saturday  13th June Katanning 

Saturday   20th June Tambellup 

Saturday  27th June Katanning 

School holidays—BYE 

Saturday  25th July Katanning 

Saturday  1st August Tambellup 

Sunday  9th August Venue TBC 

(Great Southern Carnival) 

Saturday  15 August Katanning 

(Lightening Carnival) 

 
Saturday Games 9.00am for a 9.30am start 

Friday Night Games  6.30pm for a 7.00pm start 

 

President Craig Webster    0427 251 374 

Coach  Scott Dowsett    0457 007 661 

 

Cranbrook Motocross 
76 motocross riders tested out the Rockwell Flats track on Saturday 18th April, for the Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle 

Club Inc. annual season opener Come and Try day. This is our largest registration to date, and gives club officials a taste of 

the organisation required to hold our first Motorcycling WA South West Series Interclub later in the year. 

This Motocross Series currently consists of seven clubs being, Albany, Bunbury, Collie, Cranbrook, Denmark, Manjimup 

and Southern Capes (Busselton), and all participants must be a bona-fide member of one of the clubs nominated in the  

application. Riders compete for the South West Region Champion title, at the seven competitive events held at each of the 

member clubs. 

Cranbrook was proudly represented at the first meet being Collie, held on Sunday 12th April. Despite 220 riders register-

ing, due to Round 2 of the Motorcycling WA Motocross Junior State Championship being held at the club three weeks 

after this event, our members rode well. As you can imagine that many competitors creates a hive of activity, and a pretty 

impressive tent city, that is bike trailers. 

This is an exciting series and a great spectator opportunity for local residents to get a taste for motocross. We are  

expecting 100 motocross riders, so mark Cranbrook’s host date being, Sunday 2nd August in your diary. 

Cranbrook’s next Club Day is on Saturday 23rd May. This is a competitive event where riders earn points towards an end 

of year trophy. Don’t forget for those riders on a budget who just want to have fun there are the same number of  

non-competitive races. 

Pits open at 7am, motorbike examination and rider sign on 7:30am 

to 8:45am, and riding starts 9am. Please remember that every rider 

needs to participate with flag duties, so bring along a volunteer help-

er. Canteen available and spectators  

welcome. See website cranbrookmx.com for more information. 

KATANNING & DISTRICTS GARDEN 

CLUB. 
Anne Pollards home was the venue for the club’s April 

meeting with a good attendance of members and visitors. 

We have much pleasure in welcoming Barb Groves to our 

club, Barb is already taking part in the Floral Art section of 

the competitions. We certainly hope that she will enjoy 

our friendly and casual get togethers.  
 

Competition results were: FLORAL ART: 1. Helen Bignell,  

2: Barb Groves,  3: Maxine Potter.  FLOWERS: 1. Leonie 

Daw,  2. Leonie Daw,  3. Norma White.   TREE or 

SHRUB: 1. Karen Bessell- Browne,  2. Helen Bignell, 3. 

Karen  

Bessell-Browne.  MY BEST FLOWER: 1. Irene Matthews,  

2. Helen Bignell,  3. Karen Bessell- Browne.  FRUIT or 

VEGE: 1. Barb Groves,  2. Leonie Daw,  3. Helen Bignell.     

The raffle was won by Irene Matthews. 
 

Now is the time  to get in your spring flowering bulbs, also 

sweet peas seeds should be planted by the end of April, 

the general rule is between St Patricks Day and Anzac Day 

for sweet peas. 

Barb brought along cuttings of a hibiscus style plant , called 

Butterkins, this plant has bright yellow flowers similar to 

hibiscus florets. 

Looking ahead , several members will be away in June 

(including President Gerry), so we won’t have a proper 

meeting but  Helen Bignell  will do a floral art workshop at 

her place for anyone interested. 

The May meeting will be at KD’s Garden Centre on May 

12th  at 1.30.,  everyone welcome to attend. 

In closing on behalf of all members I would like to pass on 

our sympathy to Gerry Watson on the passing away of her 

very close sister-in-law & dear friend Betty Waatson. 

Till next month, take care.      Ailsa. 
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Broomehill Historical Notes 
Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to work through 
the diaries of her Grandfather, Thomas Norrish (TN) which he wrote 
when he first came to Eticup to take up farming and the diaries of 
William Henry Graham (WHG) who was also one of the first  
pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated all the information 
both in alphabetical and chronological order. There are many  
wonderful pieces of information and anecdotes in these diaries and 
we are proud to share them with the community each month. 

 Katanning Show Photography 2015  

The topics for the Photography Sections have been completed for the 2015 Katanning Show. We have included 
classes in both the Open & Juniors that reflect the 100yr anniversary for ANZAC celebrations, called ‘ The Spirit 
of ANZAC; anything old or recent that illustrates a part of our (Australia’s) war history.’ With ANZAC Day coming 
up soon, we would like to remind people to take photos of the events throughout the year, also think about  
taking photos of the unusual or from a different angle or perspective.  
The main theme for 2015 is the United Nations Year of Light and Light-based Technologies, so this can be the 
time to learn how to take photos of the moon & stars, moving light, like glow sticks as an example. Look on the 
internet for inspiration and how to take these type of photos, there are many ‘how to..’ sites.  
1; Take a photograph to illustrate light in any form or application – from man-made light to sunlight – from  
photosynthesis to stars and from instagram to smart-lighting. Take this opportunity to show how light is used in 
science art, culture, the built environment or education.  
2; Take a photograph using back light to emphasis the outline, texture or composition of a subject. Can be a  
silhouette.  
All of the topics are chosen to stretch your imagination and improve your photo taking, to make an interesting & 
thoughtful display at the Katanning Show. It was very pleasing to see more children & young people have a go 
last year and we hope that will continue with greater numbers in 2015. We would like to see more young people 
also have a go at all of the sections, Open as well as Juniors.  
For any queries ph Jo Kempin on 0428 241225  

 

Watson, James – Later known as Jim the Pigman.  
Shepherd for WHG in 1864 and 1865 – possibly later. He 
shepherded his sheep at Perringillup, Nabrungup,  
Wardlewairup and Ewlyamartup. His rations were taken to 
him by WHG, Bobbinet or Queetchal. On 8th November 
1864, “Tom” was sent to him with rations and to be his hut 
keeper but he managed to get lost in the bush for a while. 
On 6th May 1883, Harry Adams reported that Jim the Pigman 
had not been seen for six days. Jim’s remains were found by 
12th May; he had been killed, cut up, and burnt and Bob Ha-
gar (?) and his mate were taken for murder. However on 23rd 
May Cpl Heaton and PC Cole were looking for more of his 
remains. Hagar got away from the police at Kojonup but was 
apprehended by PC Cole on 19th July – on the other side of 
Esperance Bay. 
Watts – On 22nd October 1895, two of TN’s daughters drove 
into Broomehill to bring Mr Watts out to tune the piano. 
Wells, John – Gypsy Jack. Shepherd for TN in 1888. On 
27th October, after shearing, Jack took his flock to  
Wackenup-947. He came into Sunnyside in November to 
have his flock drafted and TN started with him on 11th  
November with 905 tags and 10 culls for the Gordon,  
travelling via Killibinup and Watagarup reaching the camp at 
midday on 13th November. The next day TN pitched a tent 
and made a yard for the sheep. By the end of December the 
flock had been shifted to Pootenup. When TN counts Wells’ 
flock on 1st January 1889, there were only 622 out of the 915  

and some had been bitten by dogs. 756 sheep were  
accounted for by the 7th January. On 15th January 1889, 
Wells’ flock was made up to 1115 and given over to Dave 
Thorley. 
White – On 22nd August 1892, Old White the Shoemaker 
was at Goblup. 
White, George -  On 16th May 1863, George White the  
Sawyer was at Nannamillup and he is referred to fairly  
regularly by WHG until late 1864 but it is possible that he 
lived at Eticup. He was at Nannamillup on 15th September 
1863 with Bob Clay, Hiscock, Chester and Black Harry and 
“all were pretty well screwed”. He came to Nannamillup for 
his rations or called for no given reason so probably for 
companionship. On 26th November 1863 George the Sawyer 
and WHG went to look for a peach tree (quongdong) as the 
one felled the previous day was no good, and the sheoak 
had been bad, but they could not find any.  On 23rd January 
1864 George White was threshing out a little wheat. He was 
back on 5th February and next day was sawing up a white 
gum for cart stuff and on 9th with WHG felled a yate tree for 
a pair of cart shafts. On 21st March 1864, George White  
finished his sawing and left for the sound two days later. He 
was back from Albany on 7th April and on the 11th WHG sent 
a load of barley to Eticup for George White to crack. On 28th 
May 1864 he brought the auger back from Warkelup and on 
25th June WHG sent letters to George White to take to  
Kojonup. On 19th August George came in to trim shingles 
and WHG settled with him two days later. Unfortunately and 
confusingly there were two other men named George  
working for WHG at this time – George Hobbs and someone 
referred to simply as “George” but usually WHG used 
George White’s full name when writing about him. 
White, J - Member of the Goblup shearing team in 1890 and 
on 10th December TN gave money to Sam Baggs to pay J 
White for shearing. 
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Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

Reiki healing 

 
Effective hands-on healing for you, your family, 

friends, and animals. For stress, family problems, 
illness, injury or just plain relaxation. 

 

Individual therapy or you can learn it for  
yourself. 

 

Marion Todd, one of Australia’s most experienced 
teachers and practitioners is currently in Mt Barker.  

 
 

Telephone  0402 535 676 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 

 

Tambellup Post Office & Cafe 

T: 9825 1169, F: 9825 1552, M: 0497 547 709 

 

Post Office Hours—9am-12, 1pm-5 Mon—Fri 

 

Cafe Hours—11.30am—2.30pm Mon, Wed, Thurs 

Dine in or Takeaway 

Coffee and Cake available anytime! 

WRAPS—SALADS—TURKISH BREADS 

 

WORKERS LUNCHES—Pickup 5.30am—7am M-F 

Call or text order by 5pm day before. 

Lunch $11ea or 5 @$50 

Lunch & 2 smokos $14ea or 5 for $65 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
7.5 yrs for 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 
Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  
Slashing,  Spoil and Waste Removal, 8, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole  

Boring, Urban & Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping &  
Contouring, Open and Closed Drainage, Tree and Stump Removal, Septic/

Sewerage Earth Works, Soak Construction & Cleanouts, Soil Profile Pits & 
Test digging  On Farm Animal Pits and Burials, Water Carting 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV’s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

Broomehill Imperial Hotel 
9824 1222 

OPEN:  

12noon 7 days  

COUNTER MEALS:  

12-2pm and 6-8pm 
 

Great Southern Hwy 

Broomehill 
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Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

$5.00 per bag 

Corey and Shannon Hull 9825 1176 

 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL—Tim Chapman 

 0427 857 552 

 Matt Pedersen 

 0428 929 751 

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Joni & Tony’s 
 

raw manure 

 

$4.oo
/bag 

 
Keith St, Broomehill 

Ph: 9824 1267 

Mob: 042 8838 098 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
42 India Street. Open Thursdays 12pm-3:30pm  

& the 4th Saturday 10am-12pm.  
 

All clothing and shoes – nothing over 

$1.00.  
 

4kg bag of cut rags $5.00 each, great for workshop, garage 

and household use. Come in and pick up an elegant outfit, 

jewellery or gift for someone special on Mother’s Day 

 
Watch for our “Op-shop open” signs as you drive through 

Broomehill. 
After hours inquiries contact Carole 0488944416. 
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3157 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

broomehillcomputingservice.com 

Spyware removal 

Computer and laptop repairs 

Mobile broadband and digital TV antennas  

installed 

*Also available for handyman jobs, mowing etc* 

 

TOM DRAPER 

M; 0478 623 994 E; tdraper@iinet.net.au 

 

DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

Look to us for the best wool marketing options 
 Private and consignment sales of bags, butts, single bales and 

small lots 
 Payment within 48 hours of processing 
 Any quality and quantity 
 Farm pickup available 
 Open by appointment 
 Depots at Landmark Katanning, Landmark Gnowangerup and 

Landmark Tambellup 
Located at Tambellup Business Centre, Tambellup West Road,  

Tambellup, WA 6320. Contact Mark Zadow on 0439 945 955 or 

your local Landmark branch manager. 

 

OPEN 

Thursdays 

9am—3pm 

Plus various other 

days—watch for the 

flags and sign board 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

4 Well Womens Clinic 

7 Influenza Clinic 

9 Women Walk the World 

10 Mothers Day 

11 Well Womens Clinic 

21 Council Meeting 

28 BH Biggest Morning Tea 


